
 

 

                           Captain’s Newsletter February 2025 
 
 
 
Dear Members, 
 
On behalf of the Board and all the Greens and Pro Shop Staff, I would really 
like to thank all Members for their understanding and patience while we 
recover from our greens issue and playing the temporary greens. 
Hopefully it won’t be too long before we have our regular 18 holes back in 
play. 
 

 
Progress update of the 4th Hole 
 
 
 
 



 

 

View from the back of the 13th taken Feb 12th (Not photoshopped!!) 
 
Medal Winners February 2025:   
                       
A Grade: R. Gonella                       
B Grade: G. Hickie                      
C Grade: C. Parrish           
 
Playing numbers for January 2025 were: 
 
Members Comp (including reciprocal clubs)   1,960 
Visitors Comp                                                     190 
Social                                                               2,265 
TOTAL:                                                            4,415 

 
 
A note from Chris Russell (Ladies Captain): 
 
Congratulations to this month’s Medal winners: 
 
Division 1 - Connie Parrish 



 

 

Division 2 - Marie Miller 
Division 3 - Janell Hefer 
 
Ladies' Pennants starts this week. Good luck to the players representing the 
club. Thank you to Jo Webber (Gold), Marg Hyland (Silver) and Ingrid Delfos 
(Bronze) for captaining the teams. 
 
TOP GUN 2025 
 
Qualifying for this year’s event will commence on Saturday March 8th. 
There will be a $30 entry fee up front and competitors can play as many 
competition rounds as they like to try and qualify. The main prize will be 
announced before commencement. 
 
Congrats to Warren Moodie the 2024 Individual Match Play Champion!! 
(I’d like to hope those who sign up to compete in 2025 make sure they are 
available to play their knockout matches within the required timeframe. We 
had many walk overs (forfeits) which detracts from the spirit of the 
competition. 
 
The Longest Day wrap up as follows: 
 
Great effort from our Golf Club and those who participated and supported our 
main organiser, Col Brown. 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 
Cheers, and thanks for reading! 
 
Phil Lyons 
 
Club Captain 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


